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Consumer Council System of Maine Issue Statement: 


FIRST DRAFT
GROUP NAME:   THE STATEWIDE CONSUMER COUNCIL OF MAINE
 
DATE:    October 9, 2019
THE ISSUE STATEMENT: 
Alternative pathways to employment for people with a criminal history

THE ISSUE: 

The problem, not just in Maine but also in other states is that those with a criminal history are having a hard time getting hired. Once most potential employers see on an application that you’ve been in trouble with the law, they often disregard your resume. In Maine it is a real problem because it is a hire/fire at will state. A lot of employers in Maine have questions about felony convictions on their applications.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
1. Have a job coach/mentoring program for people who have left the correctional system.

2. Grants to pay for higher education and G.E.D.s.

3. Creating a clear path for expunging criminal records.

4. Recommend to the Maine Legislature’s tax subcommittee to create tax incentives to businesses for hiring people with correctional histories. 

5. Make the criteria for obtaining a waiver from DHHS for direct access workers more employee friendly.

6. Help felons find career paths that suit them and not just get them “employed” but to have careers.

EXPECTED OUTCOMES:
Having people with criminal backgrounds recognized as people too who are redeemable and shouldn’t have no employment opportunities or settle for a mediocre occupation when they may be capable and even in some cases are trained for so much more. We want everyone to find a pathway to employment success.
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